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LEAVER TERRACE - PARKING SPACE FOR HOLDERS OF MOBILITY CARDS
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The purpose of this report is to inform the Board of a request from the North New
Brighton School. The request is for the change in use of a ‘Taxi Stand’ outside the
school entrance in Leaver Terrace to a‘ Parking space for holders of mobility cards'.

In the past the North New Brighton School had a unit that catered for students with
disabilities. This unit is no longer functional and any students with disabilities who
attend the school are now integrated within mainstream classes. The Principal suggests
that the ‘Taxi’ space outside the entrance to the school is no longer appropriate and
regquests that the space be changed to a parking space for people with mobility cards.
A taxi van and two private cars continue to drop off and pick up a total of seven
students with disabilities at the school on adaily basis.

It is appropriate that the existing taxi spaces be redesignated to provide a parking facility
outside the school for vehicles carrying students with disabilities.

The Parking Operation Manager is agreeable to the installation of a ‘Parking Space for
holders of mobility cards’ at thislocation.

Recommendations: 1. That the ‘Taxi Stand’ on the northern side of Leaver Terrace

commencing at a point 52 metres from its intersection with
Grantley Street and extending in a westerly direction for a
distance of 17 metres be revoked.

2. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to ‘ Holders of mobility
cards only’ between the hours of 8.30 to 9.30am and 2.30 to
3.30 pm Monday to Friday, on the northern side of Leaver
Terrace commencing at a point 52 metres from its intersection
with Grantley Street and extending in a westerly direction for a
distance of 17 metres.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation:  That the aforementioned recommendations be adopted.



